
Kwanzaa

Dear Talmey Families,

We’ve had a delightful week filled with many special activities and events!
This morning we had our fun and energy filled sing-a-long! We thank all our students and staff
for their singing enthusiasm and Ms. Feng for her technical support. Please enjoy a few photo
highlights included below.

At this time of year, it is important to reflect on our many gifts. We are so very grateful to
have a warm, dedicated, caring and inclusive school community. We thank our entire staff for
their incredible commitment to our learners. 

We wish you all a happy holiday season and a safe and restful winter break!

We look forward to seeing you back at school in January! 
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CALENDAR FOR DECEMBER

HanukkahDEC. 7-15

Christmas

DEC 26 - JAN 1

DECEMBER - JANUARY

CALENDAR

Report cards home
WED, DEC 20

PJs & Sing-a-longFRI, DEC 22

DEC 25 - JAN 5 WINTER BREAK

MON, JAN 8

JAN 30-FEB 2

School re-opens

Pro-D Day (no
school for students)

FRI, DEC 15 Jingle Bell Run

DEC. 25
MON, JAN 29

Drumming

Family Teams

PAC Hot Lunch

MON, JAN 15 Black Excellence Day



We are absolutely thrilled to be welcoming Ms. Zvi as our new Vice
Principal! Ms. Zvi is coming to us from the Surrey School District where
she worked as a Vice Principal and teacher. She has also worked at
Simon Fraser University mentoring teacher candidates. Ms. Zvi visited
our school yesterday morning and has already begun connecting with
students and staff.

We extend a special thank you to Trustee Yang who has supported our
school over the past few years. He is now assigned to a different
Richmond school. We are happy to be welcoming Trustee Alice Wong to
our Talmey community. 

We recently said farewell to Ms. Chiu, our long-time administrative
assistant as well as Ms. Buckoll and Ms. Smith who were both with us
one day per week. We are grateful for the support they gave to the
Talmey community. We wish them well in their new positions.
 
We are thrilled to have recently welcomed Ms. Tan as our new Senior
Administrative Assistant! She will be in our office from Monday to
Friday. We are also delighted to have recently welcomed Ms. Chan to
our office team. She will be with us every Tuesday, Wednesday, and
Friday. 

We are saying farewell to Ms. Singh who held a temporary position
with us as our Physical Education teacher. We thank her for her
energy over the past few months and we wish her well in her next
position.

We would also like to extend an extra special thank you to Mr. Dixon.
He was an incredible administrative support to our team in September
and then stepped in on a full-time basis over the past few months as
Ms. Hazon was attending to a family matter. A special thank you also
goes to Ms. Roy who helped out on a part time basis as well.

STAFF ING  CHANGES  FOR  2024



LEARNING HIGHLIGHTSLEARNING HIGHLIGHTS



FROM THE DISTRICT & SCHOOL

COMMUNICAT ING  STUDENT  LEARN ING

PJ DAY & SING A LONG!
DEC. 22

WEDNESDAY ,  DEC  20

Hard copies of report cards were sent home this week. Please take some
time to review your child’s learning progress. You should also be able to view
your child’s report card through the MyEd Parent Portal. In future reporting
periods, hard copies will no longer be provided, and all reports will be
published through the MyEd parent portal. 

Today was our final “Talmey Spirit Day” for the 2023 school year. Many
students wore their ‘PJs’ as we gathered in the gym to enjoy songs and
community fun! 



COMING UP IN JAN/FEB 2024

SKAT ING  F I ELD  TR I PS

FOR  ALL  CLASSES

We are thrilled to be going to the Minoru
Ice Arena for skating sessions! The school
will be divided into four groups. The
sessions are 10:45-11:45 AM on Feb. 13, 14,
20 and 21. We thank our PAC for their
generosity in funding this special event.
More information will be available in
January to let you know which one of these
days your child is skating. 
**Please find the Minoru Winter
Wonderland Calendar attached for
information on skating events at the Minoru
Arenas during winter break.    

WHOLE  SCHOOL

DRUMMING  LESSONS

We are in the process of planning a
series of drumming lessons for all with
students. Students will have hands-on
learning experiences with our visiting
music teacher with drums and
xylophones. Lessons are set for the Jan
30 - Feb 2. Thank you to our PAC for
funding this special opportunity for our
students. Stay tuned for more
information!

JAN. 30 - FEB. 2IN FEBRUARY

FROM TALMEY STAFF

The Talmey staff would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents for
their support during our first term. Strong school-family connections and
communication help our students be successful at school!

An extra special thank you to our Talmey PAC and volunteers for their hard
work this past term, helping to make our school a great place to be!

We wish all families a safe and happy holiday season! See you in 2024!





We are excited to welcome kindergarten registration applications for children born in 2019,
turning 5 in 2024. These children will begin kindergarten in September 2024. Online
registration begins November 1, 2023.
Families are encouraged to register any time during the priority 1 registration period
(November – January) for the best chance at attending their catchment school. All
registration applications completed any time during the priority 1 registration period will
receive placement decisions via emails from the school by February 2, 2024.
As per district policy, a student will normally attend the school located in their catchment
area in which their parents or legal guardians reside unless there is no physical, resource or
program space available. This provision may need to be applied more frequently, potentially
resulting in more students needing placement outside their catchment school.
For details regarding English Language Learner (ELL) assessments, and District Program
Options – Early French Immersion and Montessori. These videos are available in English and
Mandarin. Please view the videos at http://www.sd38.bc.ca/kindergarten. 
Thank you and please share this information with your friends and family who have
Kindergarten aged children!

DISTRICT NEWS

K INDERGARTEN  REG ISTRAT ION

PAC NEWS
TALMEY  PAC  MEET ING  -  JAN .  22  AT  6 : 30  PM

A reminder that all families are welcome to attend PAC meetings.
We will be meeting in the library and childcare is available. 

Please contact TalmeyPAC@gmail.com if there are any questions
regarding PAC matters.

LATE  FRENCH  IMMERS ION

Students in grade 5 had an opportunity to learn about this district program. More
information about this opportunity is available on the District website. This program is
only offered to students entering grade six this September. Application is open until
January 19, 2024 for students registered in the Richmond School District to apply for
the 2024-2025 School Year.

http://www.sd38.bc.ca/kindergarten
mailto:TalmeyPAC@gmail.com











